March 4, 1948

Dear Jacks

Thank you for your recent letter. Enclosed you will find an aknowledgement of your generous contribution.

Your group seems to be doing splendidly. Highty-nine members is no mean number. I am sure that they are all enjoying your new club rooms. a pleasant atmosphere makes a big difference in keeping morale high, even though the plushness may startle some of the down-and-outers at first. It's fine that you have the cooperation of the City and County officials. So many more people can be helped through Ai if they are directed to it at the psychological moment. Here the officials can be of great service.

All best wishes to you and the members of the Central Florida Group. Write to us again, we are slweys interested in your activities.

Sincerely,

Margaret R. B General Secretary